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Town of Rowe - Town Information and Meeting Schedules

Town Hall

PO Box 462

321 Zoar Road
Rowe MA 01367

Board of Selectmen

Town Coordinator admin@rowe-ma.gov
Accountant admin@rowe-ma.gov
Assessors’ Clerk collector@rowe-ma.gov
Board of Health boh@rowe-ma.gov

Tax Collector collector@rowe-ma.gov
Town Clerk townclerk@rowe-ma.gov
Town Nurse nurse@rowe-ma.gov
Treasurer treasurer@rowe-ma.gov

Phone:

Fax Number:

Email:

Web Site:

339-5520
339-5520
339-5520
339-5520
339-5520
339-5520
339-5520
339-9943
339-5520

413-339-5520
413-339-5316
admin@rowe-ma.gov
WWW.TOWe-ma.gov

Emergency

Police Chief

Fire Department

Animal Inspector

DPW Supt. dpw@rowe-ma.g
Dog Officer

ov

9-1-1

339-0139 or 339-5546
339-4021

339-5533

339-5588 or 339-8591
339-5533

Building Inspector buildinginspector@rowe-ma.gov 339-8393
Plumbing/Gas Inspector www.fccip.org 772-2026 x 125
Wiring Inspector ~ www.fccip.org 7172-2026 x 126

Administrative Offices Mon —Thurs

9:00am to Noon and 1:00pm to 4:00pm

Assessors’ Clerk Wednesday 9:00am to Noon
Police Chief Tuesday 7:00pm
Town Clerk Wednesday 8:30am to 12:00noon
Tax Collector Thursday 9:00am to Noon
Treasurer Wednesday 9:00am to Noon
Town Nurse Wednesday 9:00am to 5:00pm (home visits by appointment)

Friday 9:00am to 5:00pm (home visits by appointment)
Library 3 Days/Week: Tuesday 10am—5pm, Wednesday 10am-8pm, Saturday 10am-5pm
Transfer Station 3 Days/Week: Wednesday 7-10am and 4-7pm, Saturday 10am-4pm, Sunday 12noon-4pm
Board/Commission Frequency Location
Board of Selectmen Alternate Wednesdays (5:00pm) Rowe Town Hall
Assessors As posted Rowe Town Hall
Board of Health Twice Monthly - Mondays (7:00pm) Rowe Town Hall
School Committee Monthly - Second Tuesday (6:30 pm) Rowe Elementary School
Library Trustees As posted Rowe Town Library
Council on Aging Monthly - First Thursday (10:00am) Gracy House
Finance Committee As posted Rowe Town Hall
Conservation Commission As posted Rowe Town Hall
Park Commission Monthly - Thursday (6:30pm) Rowe Town Hall
Planning Board As posted Rowe Town Hall

All Board, Committee and Commission meetings are held as posted on the Town Hall Official Bulletin Board per MA
Open Meeting Law, with the agenda posted at least 48 hours (not including Saturdays, Sundays or legal holidays) prior to
the time and date of the meeting. Please check official bulletin board as meeting dates/times may change. All meetings
are public and citizens are encouraged to attend.

On The Cover - Graceful old maple on Middletown Hill Road below the old center of town. PHOTO BY ELLEN B. MILLER.
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In Fond Remembrance

Deborah Miller (.} wich her Marion A. Avery
October 2, 1923 - April 6, 2010
Died in Springfield, MA

Roger Leonard Brown
March 12, 1936 - September 27, 2010
Died in Rowe, MA

2}
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Town of Rowe

County of Franklin
Commonwealth of Massachusetts

Incorporated February 9, 1785

FORM OF GOVERNMENT: Board of Selectmen; Open Town Meeting
ANNUAL TOWN MEETING:  Second Monday in May

(First Settlement—Fort Pelham 1744 — Originally Known as the Plantation of Myrifield)

Population: 393 (per 2010 U.S. Census)
Total Area: 24.07 Square Miles

Land Area: 23.55 Square Miles

Public Roads: 45.30 Miles

Paved Roads: 36.24 Miles

Elevation: 1,370 Feet

Longitude: W 072 53 55

Latitude: N 424142

ANNUAL ELECTION: First Saturday following Annual Town Meeting
Fiscal Year 2010 Tax Rates and Assessed Valuations:
CLASS TAX RATE VALUATION LEVY % OF TOTAL
Residential $ 5.22 per thousand 49,338,871.00 257,548.91 8.877%
Commercial 11.29 per thousand 340,654.00 3,845.98 0.132%
Industrial 11.29 per thousand ~ 132,156,698.00 1,492,049.12 51.428%
Personal Property 11.29 per thousand ~ 101,665,870.00 1,147,807.67 39.563%
Total 283,502,093.00 2,901,251.68 100.000%
Fiscal Year 2010 Appropriations and Charges
Appropriations 3,693,401.41
Cherry Sheet Offsets 279,704.65
Cherry Sheet Charges 40,646.00
Snow & Ice Deficit 0.00
Allowance for Abatements & Exemptions 34,976.03
Total 4,048,728.09
Fiscal Year 2010 Revenue Sources
Tax Levy 2,901,251.68
Cherry Sheet 216,382.00
Local Receipts 82,280.00
Free Cash 161,115.00
Other Available Funds 687,699.41
Total 4,048,728.09
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Elected Town Officials

BOARD OF ASSESSORS
Frederick N. Williams, Chair
Carrie Y. Silva
Heidi Cousineau

BOARD OF HEALTH
Catherine T. Snyder, Chair
Angela E Foshay

David Cousineau

BOARD OF SELECTMEN
William A. Loomis
Jennifer Y. Wood
Paul McLatchy III, Chair

CEMETERY COMMISSION
James W. Taylor
Richard A. Tower
James H. Williams, Chair

CONSTABLE
Christine A. Tower

FINANCE COMMITTEE
Anne E. Besgen
David Dvore
Susan C. Wood, Chair
[Vacant] !
Myra B. Carlow

LIBRARY TRUSTEES
Ellynn B. Packard ?
[Vacant]
Evelyn L. Dandeneau, Chair
Claudine M. Poplawski

MODERATOR
Robert J. Clancy

2011
2012
2010

2011
2012
2013

2011
2012
2013

2011
2012
2013

2011

2011
2011
2012
2012
2013

2011
2011
2012
2013

2013

PARK COMMISSION
MaryJo A. (Phelps) Fuller, Chair
Michael S. Laffond
Bruce W. Cowie

PLANNING BOARD
Danette A. Reynolds-Gallaghar
Jo-ann M. Brown
Robert Dykeman
David A. Roberson, Chair
John H. Williams

SCHOOL COMMITTEE
Margaret B. Rice, Chair
Lisa A. Danek-Burke
Rebecca E Richardson (resigned) *
William A. Loomis (appointed) *

TAX COLLECTOR
Sandra P. Daviau

TOWN CLERK
Carrie Y. Silva (resigned) >
Jennifer A. Morse (appointed) °

TREASURER

Heidi Cousineau

I Cara Morano resigned eff 2010-10-28

2 Ellynn B. Packard resigned eff 2011-02-03
3 Rebecca F Richard resigned eff 2011-01-13
4 William A. Loomis appointed eff 2011-02-15

5 Carrie Y. Silva resigned eff 2010-08-24

2011
2012
2013

2011
2012
2013
2014
2015

2011
2012
2013
2011

2013

2011
2011

2011

6 Jennifer A. Morse Sprague appointed eff 2010-08-25
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Town of Rowe - Appointed Town Officials

(Unless otherwise specified, appointments are made by Board of Selectmen and expire June 2011)

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT/ CULTURAL COUNCIL Max 2 (3) yr terms, staggered
ASSISTANT TO ACCOUNTANT Barbara J. Roche (6-27-06+6-10-09) (max June 2012)
Sandra P. Daviau (5-26-10) Elizabeth Vernes (6-27-06+5-27-09) (max June 2012)
Kerri L. McLatchy (11-13-07) [exp 11/2010max 11/2013
AGENT FOR VETERANS Meghan K. McLatchy (11-13-07) [exp 11/2010max 11/2013]
David E Scrivens (11-2-10) Robin Booth (09-16-09) [exp 9/2012--max Sept 2015]

Ellynn B Packard (6-22-10) (exp 6/2013--max June 2016)
AGRICULTURAL COMMISSION 3 yr term, staggered

Carol E Lively (3 yrs — expires 2011) (6/24/08) DEPT. OF PUBLIC WORKS SUPERINTENDENT
Debra Crowningshield (3 yrs—expires 2012) (5-27-09) James W. Taylor (5-26-10)
Jonathon Lively (7-10-07+5-26-10) expires 2013
MaryJo A. Phelps (10-16-07+5-26-10) expires 2013 DOG OFFICER
[Vacant] Russell Powers (5-26-10)
ANIMAL INSPECTOR ELECTION OFFICERS
Russell Powers (nom 5-19-10; appt’d by MA Ag Resources) [Vacant]
BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE (5-26-10) ELECTION TELLERS (5-26-10)
Ellen B. Miller Prudence Berry (D)
Jo-ann M. Brown Robin W. Reed (D)
MaryJo A. Phelps Rebecca E Richardson (D)
Richard A. Tower [Vacant] (D)
John H. Williams Carole A. Veber (R)
Shirley Veber (R)
BROADBAND & TELECOM COMMITTEE (5-26-10) [Vacant] (R)
David Dvore
Russell Jolly EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT DIRECTOR
David Lenth (8-24-10) Edwin L. May (5-26-10)
Daniel Wessman
Noel Abbott (12-21-10) EMERGENCY MEDICAL SERVICES (5-26-10)
Gail May, EMT, EMS Coordinator
CHIEF PROCUREMENT OFFICER Christopher Selmi Hyytinen, EMT

Ellen L. Babcock (5-26-10)
ENERGY COMMITTEE (5-26-10)

COMMUNITY EMERGENCY RESPONSE Sharon C. Hudson (7-22-10)
COORDINATOR William A. Loomis
Edwin L. May (5-26-10) John R. H. Packard
Barbara J. Roche

CONSERVATION COMMISSION (3-yr term stag) Paul McLatchy III

Prudence Berry (8-21-07+5-26-10) exp 6/2013 Daniel Miller (6-8-10)

Robert J. Clancy (7-10-07+5-26-10) exp 6/2013

Myra B. Carlow (6-24-08) exp 6/2011 ENVIRONMENTAL OFFICER

Michael S. Laffond (8-19-09) exp 6/2012 James W. Taylor (5-26-10)

Robert R. Rice (5-27-09) exp 6/2012
FENCE VIEWERS (2)

CONSTABLE Paul McLatchy III (5-26-10)
Robert L. Dykeman (8-31-10) [Vacant]
COUNCIL ON AGING (5-26-10) FIELD DRIVERS (2) (5-26-10) [C49; ART III §6]
Marilyn Belval Sandra P. Daviau
Jo-ann M. Brown, Secretary Susan C. Wood
Sandy P. Daviau, Co-Chair & Treasurer
Mary Ann Dykeman FIRE CHIEF
Doris C. Fensky James A. White (6-8-10)
Christine A. Tower, Co-Chair
Shirley Veber FIRE DEPARTMENT ADMINISTRATIVE CLERK

Edwin L. May (9-14-10)
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FIRE DEPARTMENT OFFICERS (9-14-10)
Deputy Chief - Dennis E May
Deputy Chief [vacant]
Captain - Jonathan Lively
Captain - Paul McLatchy
Lieutenant - Robert J. Clancy
Lieutenant — Matthew R. Crowningshield

FOREST FIRE WARDEN [VACANT]

GRACY HOUSE COMMITTEE (5-26-10)
Marilyn H. Belval
William C. Belval
Mary Ann Dykeman
Robert Dykeman
Cynthia M. Laffond
Leonard ]. Laffond
Sharon C. Hudson (Assoc member)
Judith A. Pierce (Assoc member)
John H. Williams (Assoc member)

HAZARDOUS MATERIALS CONTROL OFFICER
Edwin L. May (5-26-10)

HISTORICAL COMMISSION - 3-yr term, staggered
John H. Williams 3-Yr Term Exp 2013(5-26-10)
Sharon C. Hudson 3-Yr Term Exp 2011 (10-15-08)
Judith A. Pierce  3-Yr Term Exp 2012 (5-27-09)

INSPECTOR OF BUILDINGS
William G. Foster (5-26-10)

INSPECTOR OF BUILDINGS, Alternate
FCCIP/James Hawkins (5-26-10)

INSPECTOR OF PLUMBING & GAS (5-26-10)
FCCIP/Andrew French
(3 yr contract 12-1-06; renewed 7-20-10)

INSPECTOR OF WIRING (5-26-10)
FCCIP/Tom McDonald and Jim Slowinski
(3 yr contract 12-1-06; renewed 7-20-10)

MEASURERS OF WOOD, BARK & LUMBER (3)
Robert R. Rice (6-22-10)
James H. Williams (5-26-10)
Thomas P. Danek, Jr. (5-26-10)

OLD HOME DAY COMM JULY 2010 (5-26-10)
Jo-ann M. Brown
Robert L. Dykeman
Sean R. Loomis
John Magnago (6-7-10)
Paul McLatchy III
Ellen B. Miller
Ellynn B. Packard
Christine A. Tower

POUNDKEEPER (5-26-10) [c49; Art 111 §6]
Sandra P. Daviau

REGISTRARS OF VOTERS (5-26-10)
Lisa L. Miller (
Judith A. Pierce (
Helen R. Shields (
Jennifer A. Morse Sprague ( (9-14-10)

RENEWABLE ENERGY COMMITTEE (5-26-10)

Robert Dykeman

Paul McLatchy III

Abigail M. Phelps (7-22-10)
Barbara J. Roche

Dana M. Williams (7-22-10)
Jennifer Y. Wood

Susan C. Wood

SPECIAL POLICE OFFICER - CHIEF
Henry J. Dandeneau (5-26-10)

SPECIAL POLICE OFFICERS (6-22-10)
Charles Bellows
Jared Bellows
Holland Herzig
Melinda Herzig
C. Selmi Hyytinen
David Rich
Julie J. Shippee
Melissa J. Salls (11-23-10)

SUPT. OF INSECT PEST/ELM DISEASE CONTROL
James W. Taylor (5-26-10)

TOWN COORDINATOR (3 YRS—EXPIRES 2011)
Ellen B. Miller (6/24/08)

TOWN ACCOUNTANT (3 YRS—EXPIRES 2011)
Ellen B. Miller (6/24/08)

TOWN COUNSEL
Kopelman and Paige (5-26-10)

TREE WARDEN
James W. Taylor (5-26-10)

YANKEE ATOMIC ELECTRIC COMPANY
CITIZEN ADVISORY BOARD (CAB) (5-26-10)
Leonard J. Laffond

YANKEE LAND COMMITTEE (5-26-10)
Leonard J. Laffond
David W. Lenth
William A. Loomis
Walter J. Quist, Chair
Frederick N. Williams, Secretary
John H. Williams

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS (5) (3-year term)
Leonard J. Laffond, Term Expires 2012 (5-27-09)
Russell W. Jolly, Term Expires 2013 (5-19-10)
Marilyn Wilson, Term Expires 2011 (09-30-08)
Paul McLatchy III, Term Exp 2013 (5-26-10)
Robert Dykeman, Term Exp 2013 (5-26-10)
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ZBA ALTERNATES (2) (3 year term)
Myra B. Carlow, Term Exp 2013 (7-24-07 & 5-26-10)
William A. Loomis, Term Exp 2012 (6-10-09)

Regional Committees

CARL NILMAN SCHOLARSHIP FUND
Rebecca Bradley (5-26-10)

CDBG 2007, 2008 and 2009 Housing Rehab Program
Citizen Advisory Committees

Mary E. Paige, Rowe Representative

(6-24-08, 10-28-08 and 5-27-09, respectively)

FRANKLIN COUNTY SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT
DISTRICT, Rep to (5-12-10)

Edwin A. Palmer

James W. Lively, Alternate

FRANKLIN REGIONAL COUNCIL OF GOVTS,
Selectmen’s Representative
John H. Williams (12-21-2010)

FRANKLIN REGIONAL PLANNING BOARD,
Selectmen’s Representative

John H. Williams (5-15-10)
FRANKLIN REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY,

Representative
[Vacant]

MBI (MA BROADBAND INSTITUTE) Community Rep
Ellen B. Miller (9-14-10)

MMAC (Mohawk Municipal Advisory Committee), Rep to
William A. Loomis (5-26-10)

WIRED WEST ORGANIZING COMMITTEE (8-17-10)
David Dvore, Alternate Representative
Russell Jolly, Alternate Representative

Daniel Wessman, Alternate Representative
Noel Abbott, Alternate Representative (12-21-10)
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Board of Health Appointments (6-28-2010)

CLERK
Marcella Stafford Gore (12-20-2010)

HEALTH AGENT
Lisa A. Danek-Burke

TOWN NURSE
Sheila M. Litchfield

TRANSFER STATION ATTENDANTS
James W. Lively
Edwin A. Palmer
Julie J. Shippee, Alternate

Resignations of Elected Officials

TOWN CLERK
Carrie Y. Silva — effective Aug 24, 2010

FINANCE COMMITTEE
Cara Morano — effective Oct 28, 2010

Appointments to Fill Elected
Position Vacancies

TOWN CLERK
Jennifer A. Morse Sprague — effective Aug 25, 2010

Other Appointments

ASSISTANT REGISTRAR (C.55, §§22, 25)
Ellen B. Miller (appt’d by Registrar 7-28-10)

ASSISTANT TOWN TREASURER
Sandra ]. Silva (appt’'d by Treasurer 7-29-10)
[Approved by Selectboard 8-17-10]

ASSISTANT TOWN CLERK
Carole Veber (appt’d by Town Clerk 7-28-10)
[Approved by Selectboard 8-17-10]



Reports of Committees,

Departments and Boards
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Board of Selectmen

New Member

In May, two members were elected to the Board of Selectmen,
one for a three-year term then-held by Paul McLatchy 111, and the
other a two-year term as a result of Geoff Bagley’s resignation in
January 2010. Paul McLatchy I1I was re-elected to a full three-year
term, and Jennifer Wood was elected for the two-year term. Jenn
was welcomed to the Board, which, with two members under the
age of 30, could have the lowest average age in the State.

The Board did not organize until June, as Bill was in recovery
from open heart surgery in May. Bill was welcomed back from
medical leave and is doing well. At the first meeting of a full board
in almost two years, Paul McLatchy III was elected chairman.

Appointments

Ower the course of the year, the Board of Selectmen makes a
large number of appointments. If added up, the Board appoints
over 100 people to various boards, committees, and positions.

FY 2011 Budget

The Board worked very closely with the Finance Committee
to produce a budget for the townspeople to vote on in May 2010.
Though manpower was in short supply (for a while, it was only two
selectmen and one Finance Committee member), a budget pulled
through and for the first time in several years, money was put into
our Stabilization Account, rather than being taken out.

Capital Stabilization Fund

The Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) is used to help plan for
the replacement of items that have a useful life of five years or
more. This prevents departments that have large items (such asa
new fire engine or DPW vehicle) from overwhelming the annual
budget. Every year the Selectboard is presented with the option
to continue an override so that money may be placed into the
Capital Stabilization Fund (CSF). In March 2010 we voted to
continue to fund the account for the full amount of $161,534 for
FY2011—a 2%% increase over the 2010 appropriation).

In 2010, items that were planned to be paid for out of the CSF
included painting of the town buildings, a new police cruiser,
equipment for the DRW, and a new copier for the school. (For a
full listing, see the results of the 2010 Annual Town Meeting).

Energy Improvements

The two major energy projects were undertaken in 2010 and
both were nearly complete by year end.

e The Siemens Energy Savings Contract (ESCO), which is
guaranteed to pay for itself over the course of 20 years, was
98% finished. Upgrades included insulation, motion-sensor
lighting, new heating systems, etc... The town’s energy
savings will pay for the cost. (Note: In January 2011, the
project was declared finished.)

e School Solar Project...the school solar project, which was
funded through a federal ARRA (American Recovery and

Reinvestment Act) funds provided the town with an 18.4
Kw system that was installed by Sirois Electric, in conjunc-
tion with Berkshire Photovoltaic. This system will cover
approximately 25% of the school's electricity needs.

Though ultimately the decision on which company to
award the contract to rested with the Selectboard, the
Energy Committee did the real work. We’d like to thank
the Energy Committee members who spent countless hours
interviewing the companies, reading the multiple 40+ page
proposals, and spent over six hours in one sitting formulat-
ing arecommendation to the Selectmen: Jack Packard, Dan
Miller, B.J. Roche, Dana Williams, Paul McLatchy III, Bill
Loomis, and Sharon Hudson. Their dedication helped the
town to begin to use renewable energy sources.

DTC Investigation Re Quality of Telephone Service

In 2007 the Town of Rowe and townspeople of Rowe began
on a long journey to get improved telephone service in town.
For many, many years phone service has been very poor for many
residents, mainly due to antiquated equipment. The Board of Se-
lectmen of Rowe, along with the Town of Shutesbury, petitioned
the Department of Telecommunications and Cable (DTC) to
open an investigation into the matter. On June 1, 2009 the DTC
opened an investigation of the telephone service quality provided
by Verizon New England, Inc., d/b/a Verizon Massachusetts, to
its customers in Berkshire, Hampden, Hampshire and Franklin
Counties (“Western Massachusetts”). On December 16, 2010, the
Attorney General of Massachusetts, Verizon, the International
Brotherhood of Electrical Works, and the Towns of Egremont,
Hancock and Leverett filed a Joint Motion for Approval of
Settlement. The DTC granted the joint motion and approved the
Settlement Agreement as it “is in the public interest since it will
provide benefits to consumers, in the form of improved telecom-
munications infrastructure and service, and requires additional
reporting by Verizon MA of its service quality performance in
Western Massachusetts.” We hope our journey is over.

Public Safety

We'd like to thank our public safety personnel for the dedica-
tion and time they've given to this town. Whether it’s in the
middle of winter at 3:00 in the morning, or Saturday afternoon in
the summer, they put others’ needs above themselves to respond
to all kinds of emergencies.

We'd like to thank our Fire Chief Jim White, Fire Department
Administrative Clerk Ed May, our Fire Officers and Firefighters,
First Responders, EMS Coordinator/EMT Gail May, EMT Selmi
Hyytinen, Police Chief Henry Dandeneau, and Police Officers
Selmi Hyytinen, Julie Shippee, and Melissa Salls for their service
to the town this past year. We'd especially thank Ed May for his
service as Fire Chief to the town for twenty-five years. Ed was
mandated by state pension laws to retire in May 2010 upon turn-
ing 65 that month. Ed did agree to stay with the Fire Department
in an administrative capacity, so is still very much involved, and
continues with his other emergency management duties as well.

Thank you, Ed.
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Department of Public Works

A big “thank you” to Jim Taylor, Matt Crowningshield, Lance
Larned, and Rick Hamilton for doing a great job keeping our roads
and public areas in such great condition. They've also been a great
help to our residents, doing small tasks that might otherwise be
very troublesome or even undoable.

Volunteers and Public Servants

We'd like to offer our gratitude to all of our other officers
(Animal Inspector, Dog Officer, Constable, Election Officials,
Inspectors, Registrars and Veterans’ Agent) as well as the myriad
other volunteer officials who have helped the town in 2010. The
Board extends our thanks for all the work that both our elected
and appointed officials do. Our town could not function without
your support and dedication.

Our employees — Sandy Daviau, Ellen Miller, and Julie Ship-
pee have been enormously helpful over the past year. They are
there to assist townspeople in whatever needs they have.

A special thank you goes to Ellen Miller, who serves as the
Town Coordinator and Town Accountant. In her work she assists
the Selectboard, other boards, and residents to accomplish their
tasks. Her ability to research, make phone calls, and track down
anything helps our town to operate smoothly.

Fond Memories

We pay tribute to our friends and family members who passed
away in 2010 — Marion Avery and Roger Brown. We are deeply
saddened by their passing, and will miss them both.

Respectfully submitted,
Paul McLatchy III, Chair

William A. Loomis
Jennifer Y. Wood
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Animal Inspector

This year, being my first year as Rowe’s Animal Inspector, went
very well. I thought most everyone was cooperative, making it
an enjoyable task. Hope that I'll have this position next year and
get to visit with your critters again.

Annual Count
Adult Young

Dairy Cattle 5 -
Beef Cattle 20 13
Steer Cattle 4 1
Oxen Cattle - -
Goats 19 14
Sheep 10 -
Horses 24 4
Ponies 2 -
Donkeys - -
Mules - -
Chickens 150 -
Turkeys - -
Ratites - -
Waterfowl - -
Gamebirds - -
Rabbits 4 ,

Respectfully submitted,

Russ Powers
Animal Inspector



Beautification Committee

Croci of blue, yellow and white made the earliest appearance
cascading down the hill between Rowe’s library and the stone
church. Then Spring of 2010 brought a 200 bulb host of golden
daffodils to wave near the entrance to our town. Jaunty daffodils
also peppered the roadsides by the Lenths on Tunnel Road and
the Millers and Besgens, et.al., on Hazelton Road.

Cindy Laffond purchased sturdy, bright deep pink hanging
geraniums to grace the village gazebo, Gracy House, and wish-
ing well. She planted vivacious scarlet impatiens in the watering
trough near Rowe’s entrance and Dave Lenth kept these watered
'til they erupted into a magnificent full bouquet.

Sean Loomis and company were hired to prepare the village
beds for planting. Jodi and Cindy planted bright red geraniums
and white impatiens in the town hall window boxes, the library
window boxes, the wishing well and fronting the Veterans’ Me-
morial. Jodi added a touch of blue petunia wave at the memorial
and placed more geraniums between the stone garden arrange-
ments fronting the side of the town hall. The holly, euonymous
and potentilla shrubs there are thriving. Two Dusty Miller plants
have resurrected there also.

The Knock-Out deep red roses brightened the rail fencing ’til
late autumn with multiple blooms and scent. The three Rose of
Sharon shrubs of pink, blue and white struggled with a few blooms
this year. The peonies were stunning.

Bright pink and white petunias, greens, and yellow snap drag-
ons mysteriously appeared in the two barrels fronting the fire
station???? Thank you.

Dave and Betty Lenth were responsible for two large and
magnificent planters that graced the Gracy House—prominent
colors being deep green, fuschia and purple. Dave also removed
years of overgrowth around the Gracy House opening up the yard
and allowing for air circulation around the building.

The committee thanks once more the dedication and care
given by Rosie and Ron Gordon in watering and weeding all
plantings about the Town Green.

Autumn brought out the scarecrow collection, mums donated
by Jodi and an enormous pumpkin from Dave Lenth’s garden. The
artistic MaryJo Phelps again magically touched the Town Hall
and Gracy House with wreathes, roping and holiday bows.

Jodi Brown tending to her plantings at the Town Hall

Gazebo ornaments and the Holiday lights made a winter
display, and the wooden deer (after a hip replacement by Dave
Lenth) stood guard by the apple tree in the Gracy House yard.

We regret that both Dave Lenth and Cindy Laffond have left
our committee. Thank you both for all you have done to help
beautify our community. We extend an invite to any and all to
join us in maintaining the beauteous hamlet of Rowe.

Respectfully submitted,

Jodi Brown
Dick Tower
Ellen Miller
Jack Williams
Mary Jo Phelps
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Board of Health

We welcomed new board member David Cousineau, who was
elected in the annual election in May 2010. Catherine Snyder
was elected as Chairperson.

Board of Health Clerk

Linda Bickford accepted reappointment as the Board of Health
Clerk and continued in that position until December 31, 2010,
when we regretfully accepted her resignation. We will miss her
and wish her the best in her future endeavors. In January of 2011
we welcomed our new clerk Marcella Stafford Gore. She comes
to us from our neighboring town of Monroe where she has been
the town clerk for over 15 years.

Rowe Health Agent

Lisa Danek-Burke accepted reappointment as Health Agent
for the town. She conducts inspections (food establishment, bed
and breakfast, children’s camps, and housing), performs soil evalu-
ations, and reviews all septic system plans. Lisa is a Registered
Sanitarian, a Certified Soil Evaluator, our Title 5 Inspector and
is Serv-Safe certified. Her knowledge and experience are greatly
appreciated and often sought by the Board.

Title 5

The Board reviewed all building permit applications submitted
for review by the Building Inspector, as required by State Title 5
regulations. Title 5 septic system and soil evaluations and perc
tests were down again this year in response to the current state
of the economy.

Transfer Station / Solid Waste Disposal

The Board reappointed Jim Lively and Ted Palmer as Transfer
Station Attendants. The Board also appointed Julie Shippee as
an Alternate Transfer Station Attendant.

We want to recognize our Attendants’ efforts in helping to keep
our disposal costs down. Since they began an increased surveil-
lance of recycling and bulky waste the cost of our 2010 bulky
waste disposal has decreased. This increased surveillance has also
discouraged the use of our transfer station by non- residents.

The Board, recognizing an area of concern regarding the solid
waste disposal, held an open meeting for town residents to discuss
this issue. Jan Ameen from the Franklin County Solid Waste
Management District spoke at this meeting and supported the
board’s effort to try to contain the costs. The meeting was attended
by more than 25 residents who shared ideas and concerns.

The disposable of trash, bulky and metal waste continue to take
up the majority of our annual disposal. The Board of Health is
continuing to review several options to reduce this, and in the
coming months there will be more information available. We
welcome comments and ideas.
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The Board thanks Jan Ameen and the staff at the Franklin
County Solid Waste Management District (FCSWMD) for pro-
viding us with such good service. FCSWMD manages all of our
solid waste, recycling and hauling contracts, the regional hazard-
ous waste collection days, and our sharps and bio-hazard waste
collections. They also compile all necessary reports and statistics
throughout the year and they respond promptly to our questions
and requests. (Please see their report in the regional section.)

Recycling

At the Annual Rowe Old Home Day in July, the Board of
Health had a booth that displayed samples of recyclable materi-
als, provided information about recycling, and provided direction
on the disposal of mercury. Those residents who completed a
survey on recycling were eligible for a free recycling bin given
away every hour.

During 2010, Rowe’s recycling rate increased from 24% to
25.7%. This is good news but Rowe continues to be ranked at
the bottom of the FCSWD nineteen towns for recycling. Each
household in town needs to make a more concerted effort to
increase their recycling. Please contact the transfer station
attendants for questions concerning what needs to be recycled
and how to dispose of it. There are recycle bins for household
items available to townspeople. Contact either the attendants or
the Board to acquire them.

Earnings from recycling are held in escrow by the FCSWMD
and used to purchase copy and computer paper for the town
offices and to offset part of our annual assessment for membership

in the FCSWMD.

Water Management

Bill Enser and Berkshire Enviro Labs of Lee MA continue to
serve as our Certified Water Operator for our four (4) Public
Water Supplies—the Town Hall, the Rowe Elementary School,
the Avery Fountain and the well at the Pelham Lake Park. Berk-
shire Enviro Labs conducts weekly testing at the swimming area
at Pelham Lake Park during the swimming season. In August MA
DEP conducted an unannounced site inspection of the town’s
public water supplies. There were some deficiencies noted and
corrected. As a result, the Gracy House will be connected to the

Town Hall’s well.

Health Services

Sheila Litchfield was reappointed as town nurse. Our town
is fortunate to have such a dedicated professional providing
health service. The Health Services office had an increase of
patients over the past year. As a result of the increase in the use
of the Town Nurse, the board has agreed with her assessment to
increase the Health Service Hours from 16 to 24 each week.
Sheila provides articles for the Goal Post and provides the Board
with monthly summary reports. These are useful in assessing how



the town residents are being served. We would like to thank Sheila
for her hard work and dedication to the residents she serves. Dr.
Richard Warner continues to be our medical consultant.

In Closing

The Board of Health strives to make the best decisions
possible to serve the residents of Rowe. We would not be able to
accomplish all that we do without the help of those who support
us. We thank our families for their patience and understanding
of the time we spend doing the board’s work. We thank Linda,

Marcella, Sheila, Lisa, Dick, Ted, and Jim for their hard work
and service. To Ellen and Sandy, thank you for your help and
wealth of knowledge.

Respectfully submitted,

Catherine T. Snyder, Chair
Angela E Foshay
David Cousineau

Board of Health — Inspection, Permit and Test Data

PERMITS ISSUED:

Septic Hauler/Pumper:
Bostley Sanitary Service
Houghton Sanitary Service
Greg’s Wastewater Removal
A-1 Septic (North Adams)
A-1 Septic (Bernardston)

Installer’s Permit:
Danek Excavating
James Williams
Steve Crowningshield

Food Establishments:
Maple House Bed & Breakfast - Bed & Breakfast/Catering
Rowe Camp & Conference Center - Farm House Kitchen
Rowe Camp & Conference Center - Rec Hall kitchen
Rowe Elementary School - Kitchen

Food Service, Temporary:
Rowe Community Church / Strawberry Booth
Rowe Community Church / Food Booth
Halifax Community Club
Readsboro Lions Club
C & C Cotton Candy
Rowe Elementary School Blue Jay Baseball Team

Children’s Camp Permits:
Rowe Camp & Conference Center / Junior High Camp
Rowe Camp & Conference Center / Senior High Camp
Rowe Camp & Conference Center / Transitional Camp

Beach Permit: (New State Regulations)
Pelham Lake Park - May 15, 2010 — September 15, 2010

Chemical Toilet Permits:
Pelham State Park (2)

TITLE 5 ACTIVITY
Title 5 Inspections

148 Davenport Road (Lively) Failed

16 Newell Cross Road (Crowningshield) Passed

148 Davenport Road (Lively) Passed
Title 5 Soil Evaluations/Percolation Tests

Potter Road Failed

Petrie Road (Hillier) Passed

Petrie Road (Hillier) Failed

Title 5 System Installation Permits Issued
23 Cross Road (Danek) Repair
Stone Hill Road (Hamilton) New Construction

Septic System Installation Final Inspections

23 Cross Road (Danek) Repair
Septic Pumping Records

63 Middletown Hill Road (Loomis) Good
64 Cross Road (Williams College) Good
17 Potter Road (Daviau) Good
4 Ford Hill Road (Quist) Good
189 Potter Road (Brines) Good
10 Hazelton Road (Stetson) Good
64 Cross Road (Williams College) Good
288 Zoar Road (Bjork) Good
292 Zoar Road (Veber) Good
35 Newell Cross Road (Scrivens) Good
29 Potter Road (Faivre) Good
64 Cross Road (Williams College) Good
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Broadband and Telecommunications Committee

We lost one member, Greg Poehlein, and gained two: David
Lenth and more recently, Noel Abbott. We thank Greg for his
service. Noel recently moved to Rowe and has shown much
enthusiasm. He brings organizational skills to the committee.

The fixed wireless system we contracted is now in place, though
improvements are ongoing. The main obstacle to getting service
providers to bring broadband to rural areas is the initial capital
costs that cannot be recovered by a small number of subscribers.
The goal of this project was to pay for some initial infrastructure,
specifically 5 wireless transceivers to be strategically placed to
reach as many unserved residents as possible. The actual service
must be purchased by the individual subscribers. Wireless systems
cannot go around corners, so hills and forest pose problems. In
order to have a clear line of sight to receive the signal beamed
in from out of Town and then relayed where service is needed,
AccessPlus determined the key locations necessary to mount
the equipment. We are grateful to Art Corarito, James Williams,
Becky Bradley, Joe Thane, and Rowe Camp for offering the use
of their rooftops and property for this project. The primary target
area is the Davenport / Davis Mine Rd area and secondarily, the
upper Zoar Road area. DSL is not available in these areas. The
project got off to a shaky start due to challenges of the terrain and
the illness of a key worker, but the basic system is up and several
people have now subscribed to the wireless service. Subscriptions
are being handled by a subsidiary of AccessPlus, Country Road
Networks - call (978) 499-9164 to see if service is available at your
house. Due to terrain, not all houses in covered areas are reach-
able. In some cases, installing a tall antenna can help. AccessPlus
is continuing to work on improving and possibly expanding the
network to reach more unserved residents.

The Mass Broadband Institute, MBI, asked for help on two
regional projects. One is a mapping project to show where Broad-
band is needed. We supplied them with information from our
previous survey. The other was a grant proposal to get matching
Federal and State funds for building out Middle Mile Fiber to
all Towns that can then be used by service providers and Towns
to reach end users. Upon their request, we supplied them with
information and testimonials to support their grant proposal. They
were refused on the initial round of grants, but did finally get a
grant. Over the next couple of years they will be building out this
high bandwidth fiber grid with drop points in every Town.

The MBI effort does not actually reach any end users. Wired-
West is a regional effort to make use of the fiber grid MBI is
building and bring fiber to the end users in participating Towns.
WiredWest is set up as a non-profit municipal utility. In order to
participate in their plans, Towns must create a "Lighting Plant
Utility." The name derives from the original use of this provision
of Mass Law which was for street lighting many years ago. The
same legal provisions were later used to set up the initial electric
service and later telephone service to our area. It requires two
separate 2/3 votes to create the Lighting Plant. The first vote
passed at the special town meeting on February 1, 2011. The
second vote is expected to take place at the annual town meeting
on May 9th. There are no costs or obligations, but in order to have
the option to join WiredWest, we must pass the Lighting Plant

1 6 @ 2010 ROWE ANNUAL TOWN REPORT

vote. If and when WiredWest's plans come to fruition, then they
will build and operate the necessary infrastructure and provide
service to all residents who wish to subscribe. The plans call for
the initial costs to be paid with grants and venture capital. Noel
Abbott is attending regular meetings as our primary delegate with
WiredWest as they organize and work toward the goal. WiredWest
is the best hope for our area to keep up with the digital age.

Finally, a couple of years ago, Rowe filed a complaint with the
Mass DTC about the poor telephone service that many of our
residents receive from Verizon. Unlike Broadband internet, POTS
(Plain Old Telephone Service) is mandated by law, so Verizon is
obligated to provide a basic level of service. Other Communities
also had complaints, so the DTC consolidated these into a class
and held a series of hearings. The case was recently resolved with
Verizon agreeing to make necessary repairs and improvements. It
remains to be seen how well the settlement is enforced, but there
is hope for improved service.

Broadband and Telecommunica-
tions Committee

David Dvore, Chair
Russ Jolly

Dan Wessman
David Lenth

Noel Abbott

Cemetery Commission

Funds are appropriated for the repaving of the West Cemetery.
This will be done during the spring of 2011.

Levon Hardison continues to work on rebuilding the stone
walls in the North Cemetery. The commission really appreciates
Levon’s quality of work on this project.

The Cemetery Commissioners would like to thank Al Morse
and Terry and Carole Veber for their hard work maintaining the
cemetery grounds.

Cemetery lots are available in the East and West cemeteries.
Please contact Chairman Jim Williams at 339-4731 for additional
information concerning purchasing a lot(s).

Anyone with questions or comments, please contact any
commissioner.

Respectfully submitted,

James H. Williams, Chair
James W. Taylor
Richard A. Tower, Sr.



Council on Aging

We began our socials in February with a Valentine themed Pizza
Party with Bob Dykeman’s famous tossed salad and cup cakes for
dessert. Once again, the Rowe Council on Aging was pleased
that we were able to sponsor programs that could help our senior
population with both physical and social needs.

It was an exceptionally busy and productive year for Rowe’s
Council on Aging members.

The Committee continued to offer snow shoveling, thanks to
the dedicated service of Presley Veber, for seniors in need. This
service provided their walkways to be cleared from their doors
and to fuel tanks.

The once-a-week bus trips to Greenfield are provided by
Franklin Regional Transit Authority (FRTA) and paid in part
by the Rowe COA state grant, which is awarded annually by
the Executive Office of Elder Affairs in Boston. This program
allows for our seniors the opportunity to be able to get to town
(Greenfield) for groceries, prescriptions, and other necessities,
even for some socialization.

The COA Grant also continues to sponsor a portion of the
community lunch program for our seniors held at Rowe Elemen-
tary School once a week.

The COA provided reimbursements, based on a sliding scale,
to seniors in need of minor home repairs. Reimbursement for
mileage was also available for seniors that required extended trips
for medical procedures.

The COA has continued to extend to our seniors the use of
medical equipment; i.e., wheelchairs, walkers, hospital beds,
through our loaner program. We encourage our seniors and non-
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Rowe seniors enjoying lunch and the Valley Divas at Mohawk Park

seniors to take advantage of this program. Thank you again, to
our Town Nurse Sheila Litchfield who is available to help assist
with the fitting and loaning of the equipment.

Trash removal was also available to our immobile seniors,
thanks again, to Presley Veber who answered the call for those
seniors in need.

All Council members are CORI checked and have passed the
on-line Ethics test.

Fortunately, we have a highly skilled Co-Chair who steers
through massive amount of paperwork to keep the COA afloat.
Dedication!!

The COA state grant money has also been used to purchase
supplies for the Gracy House. We have held activities there
regularly for Rowe seniors during the past year.

Several homemade Soup & Salad luncheons were met with
great enthusiasm.

The green Key-Lime pie and an interesting green punch high-
lighted a March event in honor of St. Paddy’s Day.

April brought a Soup & Sandwich event at Mohawk Park,
where the Rowe and Charlemont seniors enjoyed the Jazz thythm
of the “Valley Divas,” a local popular jazz instrumental and vocal

group.

May was a great time to visit Magic Wings in Deerfield where
we had lunch and a very relaxing afternoon enjoying the beautiful
fluttering of the colorful butterflies.

There were (2) events in June. The 1% jaunt was a car pooled
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trip to the Botanical Garden at Smith College in Northampton.
On the way we stopped for a spectacular lunch in “Old Tyme”
surroundings at the Brewmaster Tavern in Williamsburg.

The 2™ event was held at the Gracy House serving our seniors
spaghetti and salad by our very own Salad Master Bob Dykeman,
accompanied by Susan Wood’s delicious homemade rolls. We
capped off that luncheon with a nice non-alcoholic bubbly.

BBQ’s were held all summer long. Burgers 'n Dogs were grilled
by Chef Bob Dykeman at the Gracy House alternating weekly
with the Park’s Senior BBQs.

We would like to thank Jack Williams for his enthusiasm,

ideas and donations. Jack is also our reporter of events for the
The Recorder.

Thank you to Lenny Laffond and Dave Lenth for your deeds
and time.

During the summer and fall months, Ice Cream Socials with
all the “Fixings” turned out to be pretty popular.

The Fall months followed with earlier events that included
donuts and cider.

In October a trip was taken to the Warfield House for lunch
and to enjoy the beautiful autumn foliage.

In November we had a Lasagna Luncheon, serving a delicious
meat lasagna made by our committee members Doris Fensky
& Marilyn Belval, and one of our seniors, Anne Besgen, was
so gracious to make a meatless lasagna. Along with the meal,
warm, homemade garlic & plain rolls made by Sue Wood were
served. Thank you all for making our meal so special and enjoy-

able, and we must not forget the famous tossed salad made by
Bob Dykeman.

In November a Pumpkin and Apple Pie social was held.
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Prue Berry and Helen Shields lead

In early December a most delectable French Toast casserole
with Canadian bacon was served to our seniors for breakfast.

The last event in 2010 was a Christmas Party Sing-A-Long with
Helen Shields and Pru Berry leading all of us in song to help us
get in the Holiday spirit.

All was bright at the Gracy House with our beautiful tree lit
brightly and a candle in every window. We mustn’t forget Ellynn
Packard and Marge Morse who never seem to forget us with their
special treats that they bring now and again.

If we have omitted anyone it is truly unintentional. We do
appreciate all the donations and help with the cleanup after the
functions.

As you can see, we did have a very busy and active year and
look forward to planning another year filled with fun and social
activity for our young seniors. We hope our seniors enjoyed our
efforts and hard work that was put into each event. We are always
looking for suggestions and ideas on where to go and what to do.
As always, all are welcome to attend meetings, held monthly at
the Gracy House.

Respectfully submitted,

Joann (Jodi) Brown
Rowe COA Secretary

Members:
Sandy Daviau and
Christine Tower, Co-Chairs
Jodi Brown, Secretary
Marilyn Belval
Mary Ann Dykeman
Shirley Veber
Doris Fensky
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Christmas caroling at the Gracy House



Cultural Council

Dog Officer

The Rowe Cultural Council is a local board funded by the
Massachusetts Cultural Council, a state agency. In 2010, the
Cultural Council awarded grants totaling $3,849 for programs in
2010 and 2011. This money comes from appropriations from the
state legislature and the National Endowment for the Arts.

[f you are part of a town board, group or non-profit organization
in town and would like a grant to bring an artist to the town or
region, please consider applying for a Mass. Cultural Council
Grant this year. The deadline for applications is October 15th, and

you can learn more about the process at www.mass-culture.org

The Rowe Cultural Council tries to award funding to as large
a range of artists as possible, with particular consideration for
funding for audiences across the generations, and for events and
artists that serve West County.

The recipients of grant funding this year are:

The Collected Poet Series in Shelburne Falls $ 100
Steve Damon - A Musical Story Time

— to be held at Rowe Library 100
Deerfield River Watershed Association - Riverfest 200
Heath Agricultural Society -

music for the Heath Fair 200
Gary Jackson - dinner entertainment

for Old Home Day 250
Memorial Hall Association, Shelburne Falls -

Metropolitan Opera 200
Pothole Pictures, Shelburne Falls - movie series 200
John Root, Popular Music from the Gaslight Era,

in conjunction with Rowe Historical Society

for Old Home Day 400
Rowe Council on Aging - St. Patrick’s Day Concert 399

Rowe Elementary School, Cultural Studies -
Unit on India 1,200

West County Theater Workshop -

Summer Theater Workshop for children 400

Total $3,649
Respectfully submitted,

BJ Roche, Chair
Ellyn Packard
Robin Booth

Kerri McLatchy
Meghan McLatchy

Several dogs and one “feral” cat made up the list of displaced
creatures for 2010.

On July 10 a friendly hound—a repeat offender—was returned
to this owner.

On July 30 a Great Dane went missing and was found by his
owner after a community search party went on his trail.

On October 17 a missing terrier from Readsboro was found and
returned by a Rowe resident.

On November 14 one feral, wild cat was trapped and turned
over to the town. This cat spent a week in our barn and now
resides mainly on our bed.

On November 27 a wandering Lab was returned to his Tun-
nel Road owner. The following day Yankee Atomic turned in
a Great Pyrenees and a Border Collie, which were returned to
their Readsboro owner.

Thanks to all in the community who helped with various search
and rescue dog missions!

Sincerely,

Russ Powers

Dog Officer
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DPW Superintendent

The Rowe Highway Department assisted in preparing the site
for the new restroom facilities at Pelham Lake Park. A new Boom
Mower was purchased to go on the John Deere tractor. This at-
tachment will allow us to mow more of the roadsides. This will
help the Grasshoppers (summer youth workers) get around to
trimming all roads in town.

Equipment maintenance continued as an ongoing priority. The
rear brakes shoes and brake drums were replaced on the 1998
Mack truck. Many other repairs and preventive maintenances
were performed in our facility.

Routine maintenance during the year included:

e Cleaning and repair of shoulders and catch basins
e Street sweeping

e Line painting

e Waterway repaving

e Roadside mowing

e Brush clearing

e Tree maintenance

e Upkeep of the Town Common and traffic islands

Special projects undertaken during 2010:

® The parking lots around the Town Hall were stripped of
asphalt and repaved

® New parking areas were excavated, graveled and paved for
the Gracy House

e Paving of Leshure Road was finished this year

e Culverts were replaced on Ford Hill, Tunnel, and Steele
Brook Roads

e Waterways on Steele Brook and Ford Hill Roads were
stoned

e Gravel was added to Davenport, Dell, Tunnel and Potter
Roads

Thank you to Ellen Babcock Miller, Sandy Daviau and the
Highway Department crew and Selectmen for all of your help
and support this year.

Respectfully submitted,

James W. Taylor
DPW Superintendent
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DPW - Summer Youth
Employment

The “Grasshopper” program, under the direction of SYE Su-
perintendent Max Chattin did a great job trimming and cleaning
our roadsides this past summer. Our crew should be very proud
of the excellent job they did. This is very hard work under hot
and humid conditions. Please know that you are appreciated
very much.

Thanks go to the Supervisors Abigail Phelps and Presley Veber
and crew members Samantha Veber and Morgan Jolly. We had
a small crew, but were able to get almost all roads trimmed be-
cause of the new boom mower we purchased for the John Deere
tractor in July.

There are 43.5 miles of roads in Rowe. When you double that
for each side of the road that needs trimming...that adds up to
90.6 miles that needs mowing, trimming and cleaning in seven
short (usually very hot) weeks! At the same time the crew also
pays particular attention to saving certain ferns, flowers and
shrubs. They are very conscientious. Great job everyone!

And special thanks again go to Ted Palmer for performing his
annual Poison Ivy eradication. The Grasshoppers appreciate you
taking care of this for them.

Respectfully submitted,

Ellen Miller, Town Coordinator
Jim Taylor, DPW Superintendent

DPW - Tree Warden

As your Tree Warden I'd like to remind everyone that if they
are going to remove any roadside trees it is important to read our
Town By-laws. Our roads were declared Scenic Roads by Town
Meeting vote in July 1974. More information about what this
means can be found in Article VII, Section 10 of our By-Laws and
Section 15C of Chapter 40 of the Massachusetts General Laws.
No Tree hearings were held in calendar year 2010.

If anyone has any questions or concerns about roadside trees,
please contact me at 413-339-5588.

Respectfully submitted,
James W. Taylor
Tree Warden



Emergency Medical Services [EMS]

Once again our EMS personnel have done an outstanding job
responding to all EMS emergencies. Your dedication is admirable.
[ appreciate all you do and the time you take out of your personal
lives for training and responding to calls. Our families play an
important role in the work we do because of the support they give
our team throughout the year. In order to meet the requirements
of a FIRST RESPONDER one must complete an 80-hour course
and pass a written and practical exam. Recertification is required
every three years. EMT certification requires completion of a
110-hour course and successfully passing a state exam, which also
includes a written and practical exam. Recertification is required
every two years and consists of a 24-hour refresher course and an
additional 28 hours of continuing education classes.

We currently have 2 certified EMTs and 9 first responders.

Last year our EMTs and first responders responded to 29
medical emergencies. Our EMTs and first responders continue
to respond in a timely manner to any situation and deliver the
highest quality of care.

If you have an emergency it is extremely important to dial 911
immediately. Calling a knowledgeable friend or an EMT/first
responder will delay the initiation of EMS. For our new residents
in town—and those that may not have ever utilized the 911
system—I would like to explain the sequence of events once a
911 call has been made. When 9-1-1 has been dialed a dispatcher
from Shelburne Control will answer your call. He or she will ask
the nature of your emergency and at that time determine the
level of care needed for your emergency. The dispatcher will
then notify Charlemont Ambulance and Rowe EMTs and first
responders. If your emergency requires Advanced Life Support a
paramedic unit will be dispatched from Greenfield at the same
time. Considering the rural area in which we live, this response
system has worked well in the past. If 911 is activated and you
then decide you do not want or need the ambulance, or if you
have dialed 911 by mistake, please stay on the line and explain
the situation. Otherwise, you can expect a visit from the police
department who must be dispatched to verify that an emergency
situation does not exist.

Rowe EMS personnel will respond to your emergency with both
the knowledge and equipment necessary to help stabilize a patient
before and during transport to the hospital by ambulance. As rural
as the town of Rowe is, our first responders play a critical role in
the outcome of your emergency and thus are an important part
of the chain of survival. Rowe EMS works closely with Rowe Fire
Department. Most of our members are crossed-trained as medical,
fire and/or police personnel. We respond to both fire and police
scenes to aid and support these departments.

Due to the aging of EMT personnel associated with both the
Charlemont Ambulance and Rowe EMS it is important to recruit
new or certified EMTs. To ensure ambulance service to both our
town and neighboring towns in the future, there must be enough
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